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Tel: 0800 0151 548
Email: glccg.pals@nhs.net 


Dear <First Name~Last Name>
Changes to NHS consultant-led referral services
We are your local Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) which organises and buys most of your NHS services in England. We are, therefore, legally responsible for the care and treatment that you receive. We are writing to you because you live in England and are registered with a GP practice that is in Wales or is registered with the NHS in Wales.  The Department of Health in England wishes to make some changes to the way in which English resident patients registered with Welsh GPs may use certain NHS services in the future.
This letter is intended to explain these changes. If other members of your household are registered with a GP practice in Wales, then these changes are likely to affect them too. The NHS is committed to delivering quality care to all of its patients, regardless of where in the United Kingdom they live. However, there are some differences between the healthcare systems in the United Kingdom, including between NHS England and NHS Wales. You do not need to do anything following receipt of this letter.
In the future, the way you are referred by your GP to a consultant may change. These changes apply to patients that live in England, who are registered with a GP that is registered with NHS Wales. In the coming months some Welsh GP practices will begin to use a new system for consultant referrals. If your GP practice adopts this new system then the enclosed leaflet will explain what this means for you. 
Where these changes apply, all new consultant referrals for treatment, either in a hospital or clinic, will be sent by your doctor to an NHS Referral Assessment Service (RAS). The RAS is hosted by NHS Shropshire CCG, based in Shrewsbury. 

The RAS will contact you directly on behalf of your GP practice. They will check if you wish to be treated in England or Wales and process your referral accordingly. With your permission, your information will be used to update local and national systems that help plan and provide local services. If you would like to receive your treatment and care in a hospital or at a clinic in England, a member of the RAS team will offer you a choice of available hospitals or clinics and appointment times.
If you wish, you can still choose to receive your treatment and care in a hospital or clinic in Wales. If you do decide to be treated in Wales, your referral will be sent to NHS Wales, who will contact you regarding an appointment. It is important to understand that if you choose this option, you will receive your treatment to Welsh standards and policies. This may be different to those which apply in England. 
If you have already been referred for treatment, there is no obligation to change your current treatment options. If you wish to change your existing treatment plans, please contact your GP practice for a discussion.

You may want to talk to us about what this change means for you and your family. In the coming months, there will be opportunities for you to share your views and/or voice any concerns you may have about this change. Details about these meetings will be advertised in your GP practice, through your local Healthwatch and in the local media. 

Your views, thoughts or contributions are valuable to us and we encourage you to share them with us. Anything you tell us will be incorporated in a report about how these changes may affect members of the public and any contributions that you share will be treated in confidence.
If you have any questions or concerns about this letter, please do not hesitate to contact us directly. We are happy to answer your questions, or address any concerns or complaints. Please contact us by calling 0800 0151 548 or email glccg.pals@nhs.net or by writing to: 

FREEPOST RRYY-KSGT-AGBR, 

PALS, Gloucestershire Clinical Commissioning Group

Sanger House

5220 Valiant Court

Gloucester Business Park 

Gloucester

GL3 4FE
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